
 
 

 
 

March 1, 2022 
 
 
Dear Briggs Families, 
 
On Monday, February 28, 2022, Superintendent Enfield shared a letter announcing 
the new school start times for CVUSD elementary, junior high, and high schools. I 
would like to provide details as to what this means for our Panthers. 
 
Since Briggs K8’s bell schedule is in compliance with guidelines set forth by SB 328, 
and our District buses do not transport students to or from home, our current start 
time of 8:00 a.m. will not be affected. Our school start time will remain 8:00 a.m., with 
a dismissal time of 2:40 p.m.  
 
Our early dismissal schedule will remain on Wednesday, with a start time of 8:00 a.m., 
and a dismissal time of 11:30 p.m. 
 
In an effort to eliminate any confusion among our families as reminders are provided 
by the District regarding the new start times for other CVUSD school sites, my 
administration team will provide follow-up communications that reiterate start times 
for Briggs K8 students will remain unchanged. A copy of this letter and current bell 
schedule will be available on our school website at 
https://www.chino.k12.ca.us/Briggs.  
 
Thank you for your continued support!  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Debra Boeve, Ed.D. 
Principal 
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